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GDoc supports both GPs’ right to conscientious objection and the right of female patients to access contraception, including emergency contraception, and abortion. 

GPs with conscientious objection to contraception or abortion are reminded of their responsibilities outlined in Good Medical Practice 2013, in particular the duty to ensure that the patient can access an alternative clinician.  This alternative must be provided in a way that does not disadvantage the patient. 
Emergency Contraception (Oral)

As delay reduces efficacy, clinicians are particularly reminded of their obligations under GMP:

“If it’s not practical for a patient to arrange to see another doctor, you must make sure that arrangements are made – without delay – for another suitably qualified colleague to advise, treat or refer the patient.” 

It is the responsibility of the GP to make suitable alternative arrangements, including undertaking any associated administration; this must not be deferred to other staff such as reception or office staff.  For example, in the case of a prescription, the GP may choose to telephone a colleague at a different Choice Plus clinic and, if s/he is agreeable, arrange for a prescription to be issued and sent to a pharmacy convenient for the patient.  The GP at the other clinic is under no obligation to issue the prescription; responsibility for finding a willing prescriber rests with the original GP.   In all cases, the patient’s permission to share information with the alternative prescriber must be obtained in advance and documented.
It is not appropriate to direct the patient to self-refer to the sexual health service or own GP as this may lead to a delay in obtaining contraception. 
It is not acceptable to direct the patient to pay for emergency contraception at a pharmacy if she would otherwise have been eligible for an NHS prescription.  
Emergency Contraception (IUD)

Patients should always be advised that an IUD is more effective than oral emergency contraception and be given advice on how an emergency IUD may be obtained.   In many cases, patients are happy to self-refer to their own GP or the sexual health service, so it is acceptable to offer this option.  However, if the patient is not able or willing to self-refer, the Choice Plus GP must make the referral or arrange for a colleague to refer.   Oral emergency contraception should be offered (unless there are contra-indications) in the meantime.

Abortion
In the case of abortion, many patients are happy to self-refer to the sexual health service, so it is acceptable to offer this option.  However, if the patient is not able or willing to self-refer, the Choice Plus GP must arrange for a colleague to refer.  Again, the responsibility for finding someone willing to do so rests with the original GP.  In many cases, the patient’s own GP may be the appropriate person, but the patient’s consent to this must be obtained. 
� http://www.gmc-uk.org/guidance/ethical_guidance/21177.asp
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